

Hydro One Networks Inc.

483 Bay Street 7th Floor South Tower Toronto, Ontario M5G 2P5 HydroOne.com

Kathleen Burke

VP, Regulatory Affairs
T 416-770-0592
Kathleen.Burke@HydroOne.com

BY EMAIL AND RESS

August 28, 2025

Ms. Nancy Marconi Registrar Ontario Energy Board Suite 2700, 2300 Yonge Street P.O. Box 2319 Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Marconi,

Re: EB-2025-0030 – Hydro One Networks Inc. – Application for 2026 Distribution Revenue Requirement – Request for Confidential Filing

Pursuant to the Ontario Energy Board's (OEB) Rules of Practice and Procedure and the OEB's Practice Direction on Confidential Filings dated December 17, 2021 (the Practice Direction), Hydro One Networks Inc. (Hydro One) hereby requests confidential treatment of Exhibit A-04-07, and the Excel attachments therein, for the 2026 Rate Application.

This information is considered presumptively confidential under the OEB's Practice Direction on Confidential Filings, under Appendix B, part 3. Further, disclosure of this information could prejudice Orillia Power Generation Corporation's (OPGC) economic interests and competitive position when negotiating future agreements. Both of which are factors that the OEB considers when determining whether information will be kept confidential under Appendix A, parts a) and b).

The specific information for which Hydro One seeks confidential treatment and a summary of supporting rationale are set out below, as required by subsection 5.1 of the Practice Direction.

Pre-Filed Application Reference	Information for which confidential treatment is being requested	Presumptively confidential category (Appendix B)
Exhibit A-04-07	Tables 1 and 2	Information that would disclose load profiles and energy usage of a specific customer that is not personal information
Exhibit A-04-07, Attachment 1	Entire excel spreadsheet	Same as above
Exhibit A-04-07, Attachment 2	Entire excel spreadsheet	Same as above
Exhibit A-04-07, Attachment 3	Entire excel spreadsheet	Same as above



An electronic copy of this letter has been filed using the Board's Regulatory Electronic Submission System.

Please contact Raman Dhillon via email at Raman.Dhillon@HydroOne.com if you have any questions in regard to the foregoing.

Sincerely,

Alex Zbarcea on behalf of Kathleen Burke